Horsham and Newton St Faiths Parish Council

       Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the St.Faith’s Centre on Monday Dec. 15th. 2014 at 7.30pm
Present:
Mr R Cushing (Chairman), Mr P Woodcock (Vice-Chairman),
 Mr A Armstrong, Mr B Coe, Mr J Matthewson, Mrs M Rodgers, Mr R Wilks,
Mr S Williams, Mrs.R.Scarff, Mr.M.McDonnell
 
Mr S Fidler
Apologies:
Mr D Fortescue, Police, Mr D. Roper,
a) Public Participation No members of the public were present

b) Police Report The report sent to the Clerk listed three crimes recorded in November

c) County and District Council Reports not available

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler reported that Thomsons would be increasing their capacity for holiday flights in 2015.

e) Full Council 

1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest








Mr.A.Armstrong
Chair of St.Faiths Community Group


Mr.J.Matthewson
Grass cutting and St.Faiths Centre committee

Mr.R.Wilks

Grass cutting





Mr.S.Williams

Proprietor Elm Farm

3. Minutes of the meeting on November 17th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that after advice from the insurers the inspections were now being carried out weekly. Melanie Rodgers volunteered to be added to the list of inspectors. The Clerk said that NCC had ruled that the Newton Park entrance splay did not qualify for the Parish Partnership scheme. Horsford PC had agreed to share the SLCC subscription thus saving both councils money. The caravan on Abbey Road had been removed. NCC had confirmed that a drainage scheme was in place for the frontage of the development in Coltishall Lane. The Clerk had contacted a contractor to look at the high hedge in Blind Lane and hoped to arrange a site meeting shortly.
5. Planning No objection was made to the demolition of a bungalow at 30 Newton Street and erection of a new dwelling (outline)

6. Precept The Clerk reported on the work done by the finance advisory group in examining the council’s expenditure and contractual commitments. After a lengthy discussion the council resolved to increase the parish precept by 12%. It was agreed that there would still be a need for financial prudence and examination of all costs as they arose. It was further agreed that the charge to St.Faiths Centre for gang-mowing the field should be increased by 12% and that there should be an additional £1 added to allotment rents.
7. NALC/SLCC National Pay Scale The Council agreed to adopt the recent national pay agreement and increase the Clerk’s remuneration to £11.545/hour.

8. Accounts passed for payment 







J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£516.70
E-ON


Street Lighting (DD) inc. VAT


£91.63

Pearce & Kemp Ltd.
Street Light Maint. inc VAT


£235.98
Mrs.Medlar

Horsham Park Rent



£211.00
G.Hepple

Allotment Strimming



£65.00

E-ON


Electricity Council Office inc. VAT

£24.17

SLCC


Annual Sub. (shared with Horsford)

£50.00

Wilks Construction
Parish Maintenance (6 visits) inc. VAT
£365.30
9. Correspondence  Sovereign had submitted details of inspection and extended warranty terms  and Broadland had given details of a seminar at Carrow Road on Neighbourhood plans. No action was taken on either,
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports  Andrew Armstrong said that he had advised residents who wished to report dogs not on a lead in Newton Park to contact the Clerk. The Clerk was asked to urge allotment holders to keep their shed tidy. Rachel Scarff reported a damaged bin in Bullock Hill. Highways would be asked to cut a hedge at the West Lane/Church Street junction.
11. Next Meeting Monday January 19th. St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.
